West Virginia Center for Nursing

Board of Directors Emergency Meeting

Friday, May 10, 2013 

Minutes


Present: Pam Alderman, Cheryl Basham, Cynthia Persily, Mary Beth Barr, Shelia Kyle, Amy Campbell, Connie Cantrell, Carrie 

                Mallory, Duane Napier and Chris Ross

Absent: Melissa Aguilar  
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	I. Call to Order
	 
	

	II. Establishment of Quorum

	
	

	III. Acceptance or Reorder the Agenda

	
	

	IV. Old Business
	
	

	a. Budget
	HEPC Finance still has not fix the negative balances as of yet.  Only bills that will be outstanding at this point will be those relating to the Healthy Nurse Conference; the copier, which may be canceled; and SurveyMonkey subscription.
The LPN renewal money should be coming in slowly through the end of June.  

Discussion of personnel costs vs. the current budget was had.
	MOTION: to accept the presented (current) budget (A. Campbell)
2nd: M.B. Barr

Motion Passes

	b. Healthy Nurse Conference
	The conference was reviewed in discussion .  Day one had 63 people attend, day two had 61.  $5,400 came in for the budget.  The total cost was $7,600.  There are many invoices that have not arrived to complete payment.  

Discussion was held over the event as a whole.  There were some service issues by the Embassy Suites.  Discussion was had to possibly seek a discount.
	

	c. Future of Nursing Campaign
	An update was given.  When it seemed that the Center was going to be placed under HEPC and its scope changed; J. Kranz searched for possible co-sponsors due to grant needs of the program.  He was able to find co-sponsors in WVONE and WVNA.  Kranz does want the Center to be involved in the project.  The Center and Board understands Kranz’s concerns and respect the wishes of the group to move forward.
	

	d. Clinical Scheduling Meeting- Monday, May 13, @ 11:am
	The meeting will most likely be very short due to the minor overlaps in the current request queue.  There is a wish to move the program north towards Fairmont University.  Hopes to meet with Dr. S. Boni at Fairmont University in July to discuss this matter further.
	

	e. Junior Nurse Academy 
	There is one currently scheduled by Thomas Health Systems.  They are partnering with University of Charleston to put on this year’s program.  Thomas Health Systems were notified that this year, the Center would not be able to provide scrubs.  The Center will provide copies of the Career Handbooks for the participants.
	

	f. Scholarships
	As of date, $77,599.20 in total were disbursed out of the $92,000 needing to be given.  Approximately $14,000 more going out to current requests.  
Discussing was had at how to make the program more effective.  The program will need to be revamped.  January to June should be the base to form the budget.  There needs to be more firm deadlines for applications.  The School Scholarship Program currently is the program in the most need of changes to help disburse more money and also reach more students.

Recruitment and Retention Committee may meet and form a subcommittee before July 1 to redesign the programs.
	

	g. 2014 National Forum Nursing Workforce Conference
	The 2013 brochure was shared.  Previously, the Center agreed to host the 2014 Conference.  It does not cost the Center money to accept.
Alderman and Napier will send a letter together to let the Forum know the Center is not able to host at this time.
	MOTION: To withdraw agreement to host due to current issues the Center is facing. (C. Persily) 
2nd: M.B. Barr

Motion Passes

	h. Open Board Positions
	No new appointments have been made.  The vacancies in the Board were shared:  Nurse representing a rural health care facility (Previously held by D. Campbell);  Citizen (Previously held by J. Maynard);  Employers of nurses and is a director of nursing (Previously held by D. Oakes);  LPN engaged in direct patient care (Previously held by T. Witt).
All those present on the call expressed that they would serve again if they were asked.  

P. Alderman will write or call to the governor about reappointments. 

Discussions on ex-officio members were had and what their responsibilities are as Board Members.
	

	i. Legislative Auditors findings and recommendations
	A review of the latest report needs to reviewed by Board Members.  An action plan needs to be created and publicized.  
	

	V. New Business


	
	

	A. Governor’s Veto HB 2738: Related to the Center for Nursing
	Discussion  and information surrounding the veto were shared with all members.
	

	
	In accordance with Chapter 6, Section 4(2)(A), of the Code of West Virginia, Executive Sessions may be held by governmental agencies to discuss certain matters.  All motions arising from the discussion during the Executive Session shall be made and voted on in an open meeting immediately following an Executive Session.
	MOTION: To move into executive session to discuss personnel matters (M.B. Barr)
2nd: C. Persily

Motion Passes
MOTION: To move out of executive session. (C. Persily)

2nd: M.B. Barr

Motion Passes 

	VI. Motions Pertaining to Executive Session
	
	MOTION: As of June 1, 2013, eliminate the positions of Executive Director and Associate Director.  Prior to June 1, the Executive Director should complete the following:
1. All outstanding reports should be completed and turned into the President or appropriate committee chair person.

2. All outstanding surveys be completed.

3. All budgets should be reconciled.

4. All outstanding invoices should be reconciled.

In addition, the Executive Director’s Purchasing Card should be cancelled immediately and the HEPC should be notified of the vacating of office space on June 1, 2013. (C. Persily) 
2nd: A. Campbell

Motion Passes

Motion: A June Board of Directors Meeting should be held.  An additional meeting will be made with C. Ross (Executive Assistant) to discuss responsibilities.  An additional meeting will be made with HEPC Staff to discuss changes.  (C. Persily).

2nd: A. Campbell

Motion Passes.

	
	
	

	VII. Next Steps
	Further meetings will be scheduled per previous motions to move the Center forward.
	

	VIII. Announcements
	
	

	IX. Next Meeting Date & Adjournment
	The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, June 16, 2013 (Board of Directors Retreat)
	 MOTION: To adjourn meeting (A. Campbell)
2nd: M.B. Barr

Motion Passes
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